Senators reject terrorism laws in name of liberty
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The Federal Government's anti-terrorism package was dealt a damning blow from its own backbenches yesterday when a parliamentary committee called for key provisions of its draft legislation to be rejected.

The law giving the attorney-general the power to ban organisations should be dropped from the bill, says the Senate committee examining the proposals.

The provision had alarmed legal experts, who said it could apply to aid organisations and independence supporters.

It was inappropriate that a member of the executive government should be given such a power, the committee said. It called for an alternative, more restricted procedure, complete with safeguards to be developed.

The proposed laws, drawn up by the Howard Government in response to the September 11 terrorist attacks in the United States, have been widely condemned by lawyers and civil libertarians as draconian

Senator Marise Payne, who headed the committee, insisted that ''the legislation was prepared in good faith". The committee was responding to ''extensive evidence" from ''some of the leading eminent legal organisations in Australia and from hundreds and hundreds of individuals as well".

''What we have tried to do is identify key areas of concern - aspects of definitions and details which we thought needed review - and put those forward. 

''It may be that they are all rejected."

The report also found serious flaws with the bill's definition of ''terrorist act". It said it was too wide. It went further than any laws in Britain, the United States and Canada. It lacked clarity and should be amended to refer to an intention to influence the government or public by intimidation or undue coercion.

The bill's definition of treason also came in for criticism. The committee said aid agencies could find themselves guilty under the definition, which should be amended.

The committee also said that since the bill imposed life sentences for people found guilty of terrorism, the unprecedented ''absolute liability" provisions should be removed. The provisions would mean the prosecution did not need to prove an accused had any intention, and would have removed a defence of honest and reasonable mistake.

Labor's home affairs spokesman, Senator John Faulkner, said the report was a rebuff to the Government, and it showed that ''even within its own ranks, there is a belief that the Government has gone too far in proposing to wind back the liberties and freedoms of Australians". 

But the Greens' Bob Brown and the Australian Democrats have called for a complete overhaul of the legislation. They say the recommendations do not go far enough to protect civil liberties. 

Senator Brown said that even though there were guidelines proposing that a new power to ban organisations should be limited to those which threatened territorial integrity, groups which were calling for freedom in Tibet would be caught under the new laws.

A spokeswoman for the Attorney-General, Daryl Williams, who addressed an international terrorism conference in Hobart yesterday, said last night: ''The Attorney-General has always made it clear he'd consider any recommendations from the committee." He would consider any proposed improvements to the legislation.

